COMMENT MADE BY Luis Eduardo de Ávila Rueda, General Director of ETEISA 

To promote the investments proceeding from projects aimed to reduce greenhouse emissions in landfills and guarantee legal security for the developers, the Reserve must ensure that the projects registries will not be duplicated and that there is only one developer that owns the rights of it. This fact can change if two events occur: either the developer renounces to his own project rights or by means of a federal judicial process conducted by the District Collegiate Court.

Since municipal authorities change over each three years, the only way to guarantee the continuance of the project is to ensure the property rights. In fact, within the CDM framework (by means of the National Design Authority) a project can only be registered only once. The historical remembrance of all the projects will allow new developers to become acquaintance of the old projects already registered. 

This process would entail more paperwork. However, developers would be certain that their projects will not run the risk of becoming inoperative if a temporary officer (i.e. major, ministries, among others) is not willing to support the project.

